Volume 15, Issue 1 February, 2022

OFFICERS 2021-2022

President

Mike Sanders 6414 Hickory Hill Road Stanfield, NC 28163 704-654-0867 jmsblueknight@gmail.com

First Vice President

Duane Lindsey Phone: 518-365-3611 duanelin@aol.com

Second Vice President

Tom Butler Phone: 314-374-5889 2tmb@earthlink.net

VP of Membership

Gary Smith Phone: 423-464-1276 gsmithfl@bellsouth.net

Secretary

Lisa Anne Landry Phone: 603-490-6448 Lisa@lisaannelandry.com

Treasurer

R.O. "Dick" Wolfe Phone: 941-224-9180 wolfenas@aol.com

National Director

Harry Henschel 719-339-9237 hands1968@me.com

Alternate Nat'l Director

Norma Preston Phone: 714-458-7570 npreston77399@gmail.com

REGIONAL DIRECTORS:

Region 1

Joe Bolkovatz Skip Thompson

Region 2

John Ham John Shields

Region 3

Rick Pasetto

Region 4

Bart Mix Gordon Owenby

Region 5

Nancy Nelson Don Henderson

Region 6

Jim Goetzinger

Newsletter Editor

Maxine Schremp 540-273-1606 mschremp2002@yahoo.com

MONACO INTERNATIONAL NEWSLETTER



A Chapter of Family Motor Coach Association

Web: www.MIRVClub.com

President's Message

Hello Fellow MI Club Members,

I'm looking forward to 2022 and another chance to get it right. I hope all of you will make a special effort to enjoy every opportunity our traveling life style has to offer. We are blessed with the opportunity to travel North, South, East or West. Our journeys can take us sightseeing high in the mountains or basking on the beaches. We can go hiking, biking, kayaking, canoeing, swimming and sometimes even get in a little relaxation. There is opportunity to meet with past and new friends for pot luck dinners, grilling and an occasional beverage of choice.

On our way to Florida our first fuel stop gave us the bitter reminder of the new higher fuel prices. So, I rebuked the bad attitude and replaced it with, "Honey I can't wait to see how much money we are going to save using this new fuel plan". I'll assume I don't need to tell any of you how that turned out.

The MI Governing Board has been discussing an idea that may be of interest to you and would like your feedback. How would you like to have a "Swap and Shop" section in the MI newsletters to advertise coaches or other items for sale? If this is something you would like to see added in your newsletter, please contact me at jmsblueknight@gmail.com. The board will be working out the details with the assistance of Maxine Schremp, MI newsletter editor.

Another idea for the newsletter is a "Pat on the Back" column for you to recognize an RV related company for a job well done so that fellow members can benefit if the need arises. If you would like to make a submission, please forward the information to Maxine Schremp at mschremp2002@yahoo.com.

Got any good tips for coach maintenance, or places of interest, or outstanding RV Parks or maybe just a great traveling story to share? If so, please send them to Maxine.

For those of you who are in the trip planning process, I want to remind you MI has four upcoming rallies for 2022.

In March we have "Take Me Back to Tucson". This is a pre rally to FMCA in Tucson, Arizona, at the Voyager RV Resort.

Continued on page 2

President's Message continued

In May we hear "Tennessee is Calling". This is a Nashville destination rally and a pre rally to the INTO rally in Lebanon, Tennessee, at the James E. Ward Agriculture Center. If you decide to attend both rallies, and you choose 50 amp with INTO, you will be able to park in the same location for both rallies.

In August we have, "From The Salt Mines To Outer Space". This will be a pre rally to FMCA in Hutchinson, Kansas at the Kansas State Fairgrounds.

In October we have the World Famous, "Balloon Fiesta". This rally will be in Albuquerque, New Mexico. Truly a "Bucket List" item for all.

Several months ago, 111 members completed the rally survey. The MI governing board plans to use the survey results to help plan future rallies. We do intend to use this survey for future MI rallies.

If you would like to volunteer to be a rally master, please contact me at my email address below. The MI Board would like to offer as many rallies as possible to our members but cannot do it without member assistance.

Mike Sanders

President, jmsblueknight@gmail.com

INTERESTING FACTS & TIDBITS ABOUT MONACO INTERNATIONAL MEMBERS

FMCA National and Area Officers who are MI Members. If you are not aware, Monaco International has the distinction and privilege of having a number of FMCA National and Area Officers as members of our Chapter.

- Gary Milner (FMCA Senior Vice President) and Glenda are members and attended the Amana rally in 2020, and are also registered to attend the 2022 Balloon Fiesta Rally. Glenda is a principle member of the FMCA Education Committee.
- Paul Mitchel (INTO Area President/FMCA AVP) and Lisa have been L-o-n-g term members of MI, attending many MI Pre-Rallies as there schedule permits.
- Gaye Young (FMCA Eastern Area VP) is FMCA's immediate past National Secretary and currently the Eastern Area President and has attended the MI Balloon Fiesta Rally in 2019 and is registered for 2022.
- Mike Neighbors (INTO Vice President) has attended both the MI Balloon Fiesta and Pre-Rallies. Mike is also a BBQ Chef extraordinaire and national BBQ competitor and Judge.
- Harry Hentschel, the current MI National Director, is also an INTO Area Vice President and the Chair of the FMCA Member Services Committee (US).
- Wilt Greenwood is a member of the FMCA Technical Advisory Committee.

These individuals are and can be valuable resources for Monaco International. Let them know you appreciate their MI and FMCA involvement



FMCA HEALTH

FMCA growth continues to rebound, adding 514 members since last Summer's Convention in Gillette and now stands at 75,371 members. Over 1,560 RVs are registered for the Tucson Convention, March 23-26, over 200 more than both the Perry and Gillette Conventions in 2021.

The prior Membership/Member Services committee was divided into three Committees in order to put increased, specialized emphasis on three segments: Membership Acquisition, Member Services for Canadians, and Member Services for US based members. All three Committees work closely together, but each has specific goals focused on their respective targets.

UPCOMING CONVENTIONS

At the upcoming Convention in Tucson in March, FMCA will again provide for Chapter Fairs and also Chapter Block Parties. The latter will be held one evening while there are no conflicts with entertainment or dinners and FMCA will again provide \$75 to Chapters who choose to participate in order to increase Chapter membership. Past data reflects that when well organized, the Chapter Fairs and Block Parties have been very successful. FMCA President, Rett Porter, sent invitations out to each Chapter National Director and President. As MI's ND, I have forwarded the invitation to the entire MI Executive Board for consideration. If you will be attending the FMCA Convention, but will not be at the MI Pre-Rally at the Voyager RV Resort, PLEASE let us (Harry or Norma) know so we can keep you informed about our MI activities.

UPCOMING ELECTIONS

In the coming months, five of the ten FMCA Areas will hold elections for their Area Vice Presidents, who serve on the FMCA Executive Board. Area Vice Presidents are elected by the National Directors in their respective area. The Areas holding elections this year are listed below. You must reside in the Area you want to run for office. If you are interested in running for or would like to nominate someone for an Area VP position, the deadline for submitting is March 25th, 2022.

If you would like more information, you may contact Harry Hentschel, MI's National Director, Norma Preston, MI's Alternate National Director, or Mike Sanders, MI's President. The following 5 areas are having elections: International, Eastern, Great Lakes, Northwest and the Western Area.

MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS

The following benefits and discounts have been added since September, 2021:

• FMCA Membership Dues - Reduces dues for Canadian members to be "On Par" (considering exchange rate) with the dues for USA members.

Continued on next page ———

FMCA NATIONAL DIRECTORS REPORT MEMBER BENEFITS AND DISCOUNTS continued from page 3

- Soft Start Allows use of multiple AC units on 30 AMPS of power. The discount for FMCA members is \$60 off per unit and is available to Canadian members as well.
- GFI Notify System Monitors RV and home electrical power status and provides notifications. The 10% discount is available for US and Canadian members.
- MedJet A medical transportation and repatriation service that provides more benefits than FMCAssist, but is optional and at additional cost. They offer two programs and each is available for a single individual or a family. Several other potential benefits and discounts, including an extended Warranty/Service Plan, are currently being vetted by the Member Services Committees (US and CAN).
- Stay Tuned! If you have a product or service that you would like to see FMCA offer to members, you may submit directly to FMCA Member Services or to me, Harry Hentschel, Chair, Member Services Committee (US) at: hands1968@me.com or call me at 719-339-9237.

Submitted By

Harry Hentschel, National Director and *Norma Preston*, Alternate National Director



By the time you read this, we'll be a week or two away from the "Take Me Back to Tucson" Pre-Rally at the Voyager RV Resort.

Our 40 sites are filled, entertainment acts are scheduled, we're finalizing meals and seminars, and attendees are on their way. Thanks to all who are helping to get us ready. We'll have a report on how much fun we had in the next newsletter. Hope to see you at "Tale Me Back to Tucson".

Rally Master,

Carolyn Banks,

Ramblin' Pushers Maintenance Session: We're Back!

After two very difficult years of dealing with Covid-19, we are now looking forward to Spring. For me, Spring is here when I see the first red-wing blackbird perched on a reed in view from the road. That small bird was a sure sign that the season had changed from the dreary winter to a vibrant Spring bursting with new life. For many of us now, the first sign of spring is the annual Ramblin' Pushers Maintenance Session.

Most of our family and RVing friends managed to stay safe and healthy through this Covid period. But our social life was seriously disrupted. Not only was the Maintenance Session cancelled two years in a row, but the MI rally at the 2020 Balloon Fiesta that we co-host with Harry and Sandy Hentschel was also postponed. Both of our favorite motorhome events just disappeared from our travel calendar.

Now the MS is back and our days are filled with making sure this MS is the best we can provide. We can't wait to see our Ramblin' Pushers and Monaco International friends again and learn more about the safe operation and proper care of our coaches. Many of our MI friends are regulars at the MS who, not only attend seminars and sessions but also participate as volunteers who help keep the event running smoothly. Here are the facts you need to know as you plan to attend the

~ ~		
20	ワフ	MS.

Ramblin' Pushers MS 2022			
Day	Date	Activity	
Wednesday	4/27/22	Early Parking	
Thursday	4/28/22	Arrival Day	
Friday	4/29/22	MS Day 1	
Saturday	4/30/22	MS Day 2	
Sunday	5/01/22	MS Day 3	
Monday	5/02/22	MS Day 4	
Tuesday	5/03/22	MS Day 5	
Wednesday	5/04/22	MS Day 6	
Thursday	5/05/22	Departure	
Location	Elkhart Co. 4	I-H Fairgrounds	
	17746-D CR 34		
	Goshen, IN 46528		

Attendance at the MS is limited to Class-A diesel pushers and Class Super-C motorhomes manufactured under these brands:

American Coach, Beaver, Entegra, Fleetwood, Holiday Rambler, Monaco, Newmar, Renegade, Safari, & Tiffin

Continued on the following page -----

Ramblin' Pushers Maintenance Session: We're Back! continued

Previous members of Ramblin' Pushers who now own any brand of Class-A diesel pusher or Class Super-C motorhome are invited to renew their membership and resume their participation in the Maintenance Session.

The Ramblin' Pushers mission is "To provide information to our attendees to help them safely operate and properly maintain their diesel motorhomes and enhance their ownership experience." We have developed a large collection of technical seminars, non-technical sessions, and creative activities. The seminars address key topics of interest to most of our attendees; systems like the drivetrain, the need for regular maintenance, how to inspect chassis components such as tires and brakes. Other sessions address house systems such as electrical distribution; plumbing; air conditioning and heating; and cooking and refrigeration. Craft classes and RV Lifestyle sessions help to make the coach your own with hand-crafted interior decorations, and other useful items.

Each day of the MS begins with Morning Hospitality where a variety of breakfast selections is available. Also at Morning Hospitality is an announcement period in which changes to the daily schedule and other items of interest to the group are presented. As in any organization, we have a business meeting on Monday evening that is open to all attendees. The business meeting is a time when elections are conducted, and some Board Approved items are presented for membership ratification. These sessions are often quite interesting. Much can be learned by attending the business meeting even if you aren't a voting member. Immediately following the business meeting is our Ice Cream Social where you can feast on a collection of delicious ice cream flavors that run from the old standbys to some really gourmet choices. You might want to skip dessert at dinner to save room!

The MS concludes on Wednesday with a sumptuous catered dinner provided by a local caterer. It is a white tablecloth affair that is served elegantly. Many of us who have attended before know the value of a few plastic baggies or other food containers for leftovers. There are almost always left- overs. The evening ends with remarks from the president in recognition and thanks to our volunteers for their superb contributions to the success of the MS.

For those who have not attended the MS in recent years, the event is continuing to grow and evolve to remain relevant as the RV industry has changed. The Ramblin' Pushers will continue to add quality coach brands to our list of those eligible to attend.

I am happy to invite everyone who reads this article and owns an eligible motorcoach to join us for the 2022 Ramblin' Pushers Maintenance Session. And as you travel to Goshen, watch for the redwing blackbirds. They will brighten your day.

Roger Smalley

Vice-President and 2022 MS Coordinator Co-Host MI Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta Rally

You Could Win A "Funky Kaleidoscope Quilt"

About a year ago, The Quilt Show ran a four part tutorial on making a kaleidoscope quilt. That presented a challenge using techniques that were different. Not being satisfied with a 36" quilt because there is no place in a motorhome for a picture that size, another challenge was to use the leftover strata and scraps to make a lap size quilt.

The quilt is made up of 5 sets of strata which each contain five strips of various widths. The pattern is made by taking a 30 degree wedge from an 18 inch square and dividing that 30 degree wedge into 5 randomly drawn sections. Each section is cut out 6 times at the same angles from one matching set of strata.

Confused? It was a challenge, but fun to see how different each quilt would look depending upon the colors and angles of the pattern each person used.

Stop by the Information Table and see the quilt at the "Back to Tucson" rally.

Tickets will be available and the proceeds will go to the charity for the rally while the winner will receive the quilt.

Norma Preston



2022 BALLOON FIESTA RALLY October 5th - 9th, 2022

You Are Late - But Maybe Not Too Late! This will be the 50th Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta and that has garnered a LOT of attention for this year's Fiesta. All Fiesta RV sites (almost 2,000) were fully booked for all nine days in one and a half hours after the registration system opened!

All eighty spots for MI's 2022 Balloon Fiesta Rally were filled within nine days and a Wait List initiated. If you are interested in going, we recommend you register on the Wait List at: <u>mirvclub.com</u> soon. Over the past eight years, we have always had cancellations and usually are able to accommodate most that are on the Wait List. The Wait List is worked down from the date applied. You do not have to make a payment until you have a confirmed space.

We have been asked: Since we filled so fast, why don't we book more spaces. This is not possible!



MI is very fortunate because of our great and long time relationship with the Fiesta and we have been able to retain our eighty spaces. Most groups have been scaled back and/or limited on the number of spaces they can reserve over the past three years. We are blessed to get our past allotment. And, we will continue to work hard to preserve our relationship with the Fiesta Staff.

Harry and Sandy Hentschel and Roger and Carol Smalley
Co-Host MI Balloon Fiesta Rally

Treasurer Report

The club treasury is in good shape financially and not in need of a "cash infusion" at this time, however our club itself is in need of a "volunteer infusion!"

Without volunteers, none of the FMCA clubs could function, including FMCA, the parent organization. Volunteers are needed in our club to fill leadership positions, and particularly as rally hosts. According to our By Laws our club was founded to promote social, recreational, and informational exchange activities that provide for the enjoyment and pleasurable use of family member coaches. This is an international club, therefore we should be having rallies in all sectors of the country. In order to do that we need rally masters! Every rally or motorhome event that you have attended depended on having a rally master or host to organize the event.

We live in a beautiful country, step up and share it with others! FOR EXAMPLE: My wife (Nancy) and I, along with Wilt and Barbara Greenwood, hosted a rally in Lewisburg, WV. last fall. twenty four people got to see a little bit of WV, make new friends, and gain a little weight together. As for the hosts, we enjoyed making the plans. It only took a few phone calls from each of us to make this happen. None of us reside in WV but we had visited Lewisburg and the surrounding area, enjoyed it, and wanted to share the experience.

All of you live in an area or have been to one that is worth sharing. If you would pick a spot you like, plan a rally around it, you would find that it is more fun to share a beautiful experience than to keep it to yourself. Like the old saying goes "it is better to give than receive."



Planning a rally is not difficult, you are mainly sharing an area's interesting spots, arranging for motorhome parking and some good eats. Speaking for Nancy and I as well as other past Rally Masters, we would be more than willing to answer any questions and assist you in planning a rally. Consider stepping up and sharing your favorite spots, after all, there are memories to be made and experiences to be had....be a part of creating them!

Dick Wolfe

Recipe for You & Yours

A ck and easy option for a potluck. A quick dessert for any time.

PEANUT BUTTER PIE

Ingredients

1 carton Cool Whip topping 2/3 cup sugar

1 pkg cream cheese (softened)

1 cup creamy peanut butter

1 teaspoon vanilla

Prepared graham cracker crust or chocolate cookie crust

Instructions:

Beat cream cheese til smooth. Add sugar and beat til blended. Add peanut butter and vanilla and mix until smooth. Fold in Cool Whip topping. Pour into prepared crust. Chill till cool.

Enjoy,

Carol Banks



Greetings!

"From the Salt Mines to Outer Space" is the theme of the August 17-21, 2022 Monaco Pre Rally for FMCA International Rally at the State Fairgrounds in Hutchinson, Kansas. The rally fee includes 4 nights camping with 50/30 full hook-ups in a paved road area close to all the activities. Because we all like to eat, the rally fee also includes a welcome barbeque, 3 dinners, 3 full breakfasts, an ice cream social, and 3 social hours with salad bar. For a small additional fee you can attend the ladies' luncheon and something new, a men's luncheon.

Of course, we will have educational seminars, aqua hot service, bingo with cash prizes, crafts, book/puzzle exchange, yearly Monaco business meeting, and 2 nights of entertainment. We are pleased to have William Florian (former member of the famous 60's group, The New Christy Minstrels) and Helen Russell & Company (Entertainers of the Year as seen in Branson, Mo.).

Our rally theme reflects two international attractions in Hutchinson, Ks. The Cosmosphere International Science Center & Space Museum is the proud home to flown US spacecraft from the Mercury, Gemini and Apollo missions, including the authentic Apollo 13 Command Module, Odyssey. Also you can experience the only attraction in the Western-Hemisphere located 650 feet below ground, the salt mines, Strataca. After a 90-second elevator ride, visitors tour the salt mines' museum and take a tram ride into the raw mined-out salt areas of Strataca. Other attractions you might want to visit are the great outdoors at Dillon Nature Center, the Hutchinson Zoo, Carey Park, Hutchinson Art Center and the quiet little Amish town of Yoder, which has available some of the best baked goods and fine homecooking.

If you have an area of expertise and would be willing to share it with fellow members, please give the rally masters a call so we can include you in the program. Also we need volunteers for sheriffs, information booth, ice cream social, bar, and mentors.

Go on-line today at <u>mirvclub.com</u> and register or complete the form included in this newsletter. We look forward to welcoming you on your arrival in Hutchinson, KS. at the State Fairgrounds.

Your Rally Hosts, Lee & Evelyn Gieseke, egieseke68@gmail.com



Monaco International Pre-Rally To FMCA 105th Convention

August 17-21, 2022

Kansas State Fairgrounds 2000 N. Poplar St., Hutchinson, KS 28163

Rally Fee Includes:
Welcome Social

3 Catered Breakfasts, 3 Catered Dinners
3 Social Hours w/Salad Bar
2 Nights Entertainment
Seminars
Prize Drawings and Giveaways
All sites 50A/30A full hookups (W/S/E)

(Signed COVID19 waiver required at this time)

Early Parking Available August 15 and 16 (\$40/night) PAYABLE ON ARRIVAL

Visit Monaco International Club website to register
Registration deadline is August 1, 2022

\$550/member couple, \$450/member single

http://MIRVClub.com



First Name

Kansas State Fairgrounds 2000 N. Poplar St. Hutchinson, KS 67502

RALLYMASTERS Lee and Evelyn Gieseke

Email: <u>Egieseke68@gmail.com</u> Phone: (417) 858-9400

This rally is sponsored by the Monaco International Chapter of FMCA

Rally price includes:

Welcome Social
3 Breakfasts, 3 Dinners
3 Social Hours w/Salad Bar
2 Nights Entertainment
Seminars, Prize Drawings
4 nights parking
(August 17-21)
All Sites 50A/30A FHU

Early parking available
August 15 and 16 for \$40/night
All early parking fees
payable on arrival

REGISTER EARLY

Save time and postage

Register online at www.MIRVClub.com

or make check payable to Monaco International and send to:

Monaco International Pre-Rally (Before June 15): Sharron Riley

6414 Hickory Hill Ln. Stanfield, NC 28163

(After June 15): L

Lee Gieseke 1006 Hackberry Derby, KS 67037

Monaco International Pre-Rally August 17-21, 2022

Second Name		
(Insert First and Last Names for E	ach Person)	
Address		
City	_ ST Zi	ip
Email Phone ()		
FMCA# [] Please add me to	your email/news	sletter mailings
Handicapped? Yes [] No [] (Must ha	ve state-issued h	andicap placard)
Would you like to be a volunteer? Yes [] Ir	nterest:	
First Timer? [] Caravanning to FMCA?	[] Parking	g With MI? []
COST	FEE	AMOUNT
[] RV and 2 adults	550.00	
[] RV and 1 adult	450.00	
[] Additional guest in RV, add	150.00 per guest	
[] Non MI member, add	50.00/RV	
[] Ladies' Luncheon, add	15.00	
[] Men's Luncheon, add	15.00	
TOTAL REM *Must be postmarked by A		

Confirmation Package: Email [] or Hold [] Packet will be held at the gate for those without email access

REGISTRATION DEADLINE: August 1, 2022

Cancellation fee: \$25. Full refund minus cancellation fee if cancelled by July 10, 2022. No refunds after July 10.



MONACO INTERNATIONAL CLUB DESTINATION RALLY

James E. Ward Agricultural Center 945 Baddour Parkway Lebanon, TN

May 21-23, 2022

Rally fee includes:

2 nights 30amp camping with water (Limited # of 50amp sites for the first 13 campers registered who are staying for the INTO rally.)

> 2 catered dinners 1 catered breakfast

Chartered bus tour of Nashville sites and guided tours of Ryman Theatre, Tennessee State Capitol and Andrew Jackson Hermitage.

*Masks may be required.

**Signed FMCA COVID19 waiver required at this time.

Rally is limited to 28 coaches. Wait list is available.

\$299/Member Couple \$180/Member Single



Tennessee is Colling

MAY 21-22nd, 2022

Rallymasters

Walt Nelson 845-878-3232

Sharron Riley ser211@bellsouth.net

RALLY INCLUDES:

2 NIGHTS CAMPING
30AMP + WATER
(13-50AMP sites available
for coaches registered for
INTO rally.)
2 CATERED DINNERS
1 CATERED BREAKFAST
NASHVILLE BUS TOUR
(LIMIT OF 28)

REGISTER EARLY

Save time and postage

Register online at MIRVClub.com
OR
Mail this form with a check made out to:

Monaco Internatinal Tennessee Rally Mail Registration Form & Check to: Dick Wolfe

704 Palma Sola Boulevard Bradenton, FL 34209

Consend Manua	
Second Name	(First and last name for EACH person)
Address	hater and meritality as maken between
City	State Zip
Email	Phone
[]Please add	me to your e-mail/newsletter mailings FMCA#
RV Make and	Model
Handicapped?	Yes [] No [] (Must have state-issued handicapped placard
Would you like	e to be a volunteer? Yes [] No []
First Timer? Y	es[]No[]

COST	FEE	TRUCMA
Member Couple	\$299	
Member Single	\$180	
Non-Member Guest	+\$50	
Are you attending the INTO rally?	31 ⁽¹⁾	
If so, please indicate on your INTO registration		
form that you will be attending the MI rally.		
If you have a 50amp site at the MI rally,		
you must pay for a 50amp site at the INTO rally		
to remain on that site.		
TOTAL REMITTANCE		

Confirmation Package (circleone) e-MAIL HOLD
REGISTRATION DEADLINE: April 1, 2022

Packet will be held at the gate for those without e-mail access or any applications received after 4/1/2022

Refunds Minus \$25 fee Prior to 4/1/22 AND member on wait list to fill cancellation.

*MASKS MAY BE REQUIRED.

**SIGNED FMCA COVID19 WAIVER REQUIRED.



The team has been working hard to put together a good and fun rally. The activity director has two I great trips planned.

On Sunday, we will meet at the Hermitage for a walking tour of the Andrew Jackson Mansion and Museum.

On Monday, there will be a bus tour to Nashville. The tour includes: Historic Lower Broadway, Country Hall of Fame, Nissan Stadium, Parthenon at Centennial Park, Vanderbilt University, Bicentennial Park and Farmers Market, the Musician's Hall of Fame, Opryland Hotel, Grand Ole Opry House and a self guided tour of Ryman Theatre. Also, a guided tour of Tennessee State Capitol.

Our meals for the weekend include Saturday night Bar-B-Que dinner, Sunday morning catered breakfast, and a catered dinner in the evening. On Monday, sausage and biscuit served as you enter the bus, Bring your favorite drink, coffee, tea, etc.

Still, the best part of this rally is meeting up with old and new friends. This rally is going to be a fun | I time, and if you haven't signed up yet, NOW is the time so you can enjoy the fun and good times.!!

Your rally packet will include location and times for meals, and tour times.

Rally Master, Walt Nelson

Welcome our new Secretary Lisa Landry

John and I have been Glamping since 1995 when we took our 3 children on a cross-country tour for 3 months. I retired as an RN and presently (for 45 years) am a Skin Therapist/Makeup Artist. I have been a speaker at Christian and business Women's Conferences since 1977.

John retired early from the high tech industry after 37 years with the same company. We have 10 grandchildren and enjoy taking them camping. We have tracked the country many times and fly • to the UK for visits to our daughter's family. My skin care busi-

ness has allowed us the freedom to travel before retirement age. We have been enjoying a cross country trip since May 2021.



Hope to see you in Lebanon.

Lisa Landry

Wecome Our New Members

Membership has declined since my last report. Although, from the members I corresponded with the overwhelming reason for not renewing their membership was that they have sold their coach and are no longer traveling by R V. The good news is that we have had 37 new members join our Club since October. Currently our membership stands at 529 members.

Welcome new members

Donald & Denise Adkins	Patrick & Stacey Anderson	John & Paula Clary	Jamie & Janet Deonas
Salem, VA	San Antonio, TX	Gardnerville, NV	Amelia Island, FL
Jay & Bobbie Earnshaw	Arthur & Celia Escujuri	Doug & Kathy Frankel	Jerry & Debbie Furman
Cheyenne, WY	Azusa, CA	Houston, TXJ	Chittenango, NY
Tim Gerrity & Marlene Krupa	Tim & Cheryl Goodell	Duane & Rosemary Harmon	Jim & Pam Holman
Surprise, AZ	Jennings, FL	Pine, AZ	Deluth, GA
Bill & Pat Houghtaling	Dave & Judy Keller	Laura Keyes-Bugey	Diane Leeson &
Aurora, IL	Alpine, CA	Hunting Beach, FL	Cheryl Stimson
Raul & Pam Lizarraga	Alex & Sarah Luna	Wayne & Donna Mailliard	Roy & Brinda Mcintosh
Whittier, CA	Chino, CA	Soddy Daisy, TN	LaQuinta, CA
Jim & Peggy Merchant	Max & Marlene Miller	Randy & Lynn Moffitt	Roy & Brinda Norton
Phoenix, AZ	Buena Park, CA	Vancleave, MS	Plantation, FL
Janet O'Hair-Brady	David & Terry Santini Oakes	Greg & Marian Oswalt	Roger & Sandy Peterson
Mesa. AZ	Davie, FL	Pinckney, MI	Fargo, ND
Steve & Christine Reid	Gene & Kathy Reimer	Phillip & Alberta Saran	Dave & Penny Surhoff
Albuquerque, NM	Enderby, BC	Parker, CO	Green Cove Springs, FL
Johnny & Danielle Warren	Wilfred & Thelma Williams	Gene & Teresa Yoder	WELCOME NEW
Boise, ID	Corna, CA	Williamsburg, VA	MEMBERS!

I look forward to meeting you all at one our future events. When attending, consider becoming a volunteer, it's a great way to be involved and make lifelong friends.

Good Health and Safe Travels

http://MIRVClub.com

UPCOMING RALLIES YOU MIGHT BE INTERESTED IN

Still Scheduled

2022 Rallies and Conventions:

March 17—21, 2022

Monaco International Pre Rally, FMCA, Tucson, AZ,

March 23-26, 2022

FMCA Convention, Tucson, AZ

April 28-May 5, 2022

Ramblin Pusher's Maintenance Session (non—FMCA)

May 21-23, 2022

Monaco International Destination & Pre Rally, Lebanon, TN

May 23-28, 2022

INTO Area Rally, Lebanon, TN

June 8-11, 2022

Great Lakes Area Rally—Goshen, Indiana

June 22-26, 2022

Northwest Area Rally, North Bend/Coos Bay, Oregon

July 13-16, 2022

Eastern Area Rally, Lewisburg, West Virginia

August 4-7, 2022

Northeast Area Rally, Fryeburg, Maine

August 17-21, 2022

Monaco International Pre Rally, Hutchinson, Kansas

August 24-27, 2022

FMCA Convention, Lincoln, Nebraska

September 14-17, 2022

South Central Area Rally, Shawnee, Oklahoma

October 5-9, 2022

Monaco International Balloon Festa, Albuquerque, New Mexico

October 26-29, 2022

Rocky Mountain Area Rally, Tucson, Arizona

If you know of any rallies that you would like to see added to this list, please send them to our Newsletter Editor, Maxine Schremp, mschremp2002@yahoo.com

FMCA EVENT WAIVER AND RELEASE OF LIABILITY FOR EXPOSURE TO COVID-19 (All Events for 2022 or Single Event)

Area	or Chapter Name:		
Chec	k As Applicable:	Single Event	•
If Sin	gle Event: Place of Eve	nt:	Date(s) of Event:
			eduling an event or events. As a condition ertifies, and agrees to the following:
1.	government bodies, the S	ponsor, and/or venue mandat	-19 protocols required by applicable tes. Failure to do so may result in the in the forfeiture of any registration fee.
2.	risk of Covid-19 exposure	whenever an individual enters findividuals. By attending an e	ements, and recommendations, there is a s a public space, a building with other event, the undersigned attendee is
3.	Knowing the foregoing risk, the undersigned attendee accepts sole responsibility for any exposure to Covid-19 and resulting health conditions that may occur as a result of attendance at an event.		
4.	The undersigned attendee hereby releases and holds harmless Family Motor Coach Association, the Sponsor, and its respective officers, directors, and staff from any and all responsibility for illness, death, or other losses arising from exposure to Covid-19 at an event.		
5.	The undersigned attende	e acknowledges that FMCAssis	st does not cover Covid-19.
			DS THE ABOVE WAIVER AND RELEASE, THE WAIVER AND RELEASE VOLUNTARILY.
Atten	dee's Name (print):		
Atten	dee's Signature:		Date:
Atten	dee's Name (print):		
Atten	dee's Signature:		Date: